TOWN OF SULLIVAN

PARK BOARD MINUTES
DATE: September 19, 2016
Members present: Kim Guignard, Wayne Horning, Dave Albee, Mark Davies, Steve Drake
Guest: Julie LaFave
Board Liaison:
John B 

Motion to open the meeting made by Dave Albee at 6:00 pm
I.
SECRETARY’S REPORT


Motion to accept the Minutes as presented by Steve, and seconded by Kim. All in favour. 

II.
ADDITIONS TO AGENDA

None 
III.
OLD BUSINESS

· Completion of Disc Golf course, as well as future plans.
· Julie stated that the redesign of the Disc Golf course took place over the summer and the results have been great. The course is constantly being used by locals and from those out of the area. Additionally, a tournament was held in early September. The local disc golf group is also working up donations to help install tee pads in the spring. 

· Bocce Court completed

· The 2nd bocce court was constructed in the summer. Grass will be planted in the spring around the area. 

· Pond project in progress now… finally!

· The pond is being completed by the contractor at the moment. Work will finish soon. 

· Wayne suggested looking at having the pond aerated in the spring. Julie will speak with Madison Soil and Water about options and timeline. 

· Eagle Scout project

· The Eagle Scout that presented in 2015 is close to being ready to put his benches in at Sullivan Park. He will also be making new signs and putting mulch on trails. 

IV.
NEW BUSINESS
· Fee for photographer, private lessons, camps, etc
· Julie will be putting together a fee schedule for persons that want to use the parks for their business. Recently a photographer reached out about using the park for photo shoots. She was charged $50/day. 
· 2016 assessment of Ash trees

· A bid has been sent out to remove a number of ash trees in Chapman. Waiting on responses. Some of the trees will be able to be removed by staff. However, after both internal and external tree removal is done this fall, we should be in good shape moving forward.

· Offer from SCC to partner/donate – path and/or parking lot at Chapman

· SCC has offered to potentially fund a project at Chapman Park. 
V.
ADDITIONAL DISCUSSION
Steve Drake announced his resignation from the Board after 17 years. He has relocated from the Town of Sullivan and can no longer serve. He enjoyed his time and feels great about all that has been accomplished. 

A new member, preferably from the Bridgeport area, will need to be recruited. 

Motion to adjourn the meeting at 6:34 pm made by Steve and seconded by Wayne. 
Time:
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